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                                                                                                                                             November 15, 2020                                                                                                                                                                      
Dear Parents,

Yesterday’s governmental press conference was certainly followed closely by you. Unfortunately, it is now the case, that no “in-person” lessons will be allowed at the compulsory schools starting this week.
In this letter, I would like to give you some information about what the upcoming weeks will look like at our school.  

Homeschooling

From Tuesday, November 17 until Sunday, December 6 the teachers at the VS Saggen and the Innsbruck Elementary School will be teaching your children via distance learning/homeschooling.  As a staff, we have prepared for this situation and you will be receiving a “Homeschooling Weekly Schedule” from your class teacher(s) where you can see which online classes are scheduled and when they will be held during the week.  Additional information regarding distance learning will be communicated to you by your classroom teacher(s).

Childcare
During this time period there will again be childcare offered for those children who are not able to stay at home.

The childcare will only be offered in the mornings, according to your child’s weekly timetable.  The children in childcare will work on their Homeschooling Weekly Plan just like the children who are at home.
If you should need to register your child for childcare during the next 3 weeks, please contact me via Email at direktion@vs-saggen.tsn.at until Monday, November 16, at 5 pm to let me know which days your child needs to be at school for childcare.  
You only need to contact me if you have need of childcare.  If your child will be staying home for distance learning, you do not need to inform me. Thank you very much.

Because we are working hard to provide our students with a high-quality distance learning experience, you will notice that our class teachers are available each morning for their students.  Correspondingly, the staff resources at school are limited, but we will naturally do our best to offer the children at school first-rate support. 

Afternoon Club
If needed, there will also be childcare available until 5:15 pm at the latest through the Afternoon Club.  Please take notice that all children who have been registered for the Afternoon Club up until now are now automatically unregistered.  If you don’t need childcare at Afternoon Club during the next 3 weeks, you don’t need to contact us.

However, if you do need your child to attend Afternoon Club, please contact the club director, Mrs. Claudia Mitterer per email, telephone or SchoolFox (cla.mitterer@tsn.at or 0680 321 0078) to register your child.

There will still be lunch delivered for the children at Club.  I unfortunately have not received any detailed information about the cost of the childcare/lunch.
In this out-of-the-ordinary year, 2020, the next three weeks will be another definite challenge for your children/our students, for you as parents but also for our teachers & staff with this transition to distance learning.  We will get through this together!  Please keep in close contact with your child’s class teacher(s) and don’t hesitate to contact them in case of any questions.  We hope that the situation with COVID-19 will improve during these three weeks and that we can greet and see all our students in person on Monday, December 7!
Sincerely,

Gerlinde Prazeller
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